WCRA Minutes from the June 2, 2000 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by the President Joe, N9WRO, and introductions were made by the board and all attendees, there was one new member in attendance. A motion was made and accepted to approve the minutes of the April meeting. Vice-President Janie, KB9RTQ, reported that the Salvation Army has offered to allow us to make use of their facility at no charge for club meetings. Wheaton College has no returned her calls yet. Janie will be visiting ARRL HQ and July’s program will be on the ARRL. Augusts program will be on QRP. Treasurer, John W9LQL, gave a report of the club’s financial condition. We have $5514.36 in checking, $2576.02 in the money market account, and $10,000 in CD’s Custodian, Kurt, KB9RTO, reported that Steve, N9TCD, will now be in charge of the club truck. Field Day station captains and co-captains should email Kurt (or Steve for the truck), with equipment requests. The clubs tow-behind generator will not be at Field Day. Kurt has secured a donation (for Field Day weekend) of two 6 kw generators. . Membership, Carol, KB9FYL, four new members were voted in at this meeting. Health and Welfare, Harry, W9AXI, reported that Paul Borter, W9LIF has passed away. Paul was one of the original founders of WCRA. Hamfest, John, N9MWF, reported that the club had paid a deposit on the Hamfest site for next year, and sent a letter of commitment for the next two years. Any one interested on serving on the Hamfest committee should contact committee members, or members of the Board. John also presented an award to Ron, K9ZE, for years of excellent service as Hamletter Editor. Public Service, Joe, N9WRO,  the July 4th parade in Wheaton is approaching, volunteers are needed. Joe will send a request to Steve, N9TCD, to request that the clubs truck be present at the parade. Dale, NJ9E, gave a report on the clubs display at the Yorktown theater during the showing of the movie, Frequency. Truck, Steve, N9TCD, reported that there will be a truck ‘clean up’ gathering on June 11, at 12:30, at Lombard Fire Station #2, volunteers are needed. RAB, Don, N9NYX, reported that he was still scouting for a site for a six meter repeater. Don also advised that the deadline for the Hamletter is the 15th of the month. Submissions can be made to his email address in the roster. RFI, Greg, WA9GYI, was seeking assistance from members for DF’ing. Reports of signal strength and direction of repeater jammers should be mad to Greg on the repeater frequency. Greg would also like to obtain feedback from board regarding his request in reference to a previous event. Training, Jack, KA9HEL, obtained an updated version of a W5YI computer study guide and test generator. This was passed to Robert, N2EFT, for inspection/evaluation/use. Jack also reported that Robert is looking into conducting a two full day Tech course to minimize drop outs and increase course continuity. A motion was made and accepted to accept the Committee reports. Old Business: Don, N9NYX, raised a point of order to make the vote on the proposed by-law change a written vote. A written vote was taken and the proposed change passed. The vote was 38 Yes, 15 No, and 1 abstention. One proxy vote was included in the 38 yes votes. New Business: Joe, N9WRO, passed out budget figures for the passed two years, and the proposed budget for this year. Joe discussed the budget changes that would be necessary in order to obtain a balanced budget for this and future years. The meeting was adjourned at 21:10. Refreshments and a presentation on Field Day followed.

